## TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

June 16, 2020

**Selectmen Present**: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

**Public**: Dawn Reynolds, Alan Brown, Frank Marsh, Nathan Mills and Family, and Marsha Foden.

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford no report

**Highway Dept**: Dean Stevenson reported that New Holland backhoe is not safe to be on the road anymore. Repairs needed a new front end and brakes. We also discussed the 550 needs to be replaced. This was purchased in 2012. The dump body on the 550 is beyond repair. We want to remove it and build a platform for the sander. Currently, we are ditching and grading roads and working on pavement repairs.

**Police Dept:** Chief Williamson was at cruise Monday night and was very comfortable with the turnout.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report

## **PUBLIC SESSION:**

Al Brown came to see the Board of Selectmen and thank the town for allowing him to work for the town over the past 7 years. Al Brown last day is July 2<sup>nd</sup>. If you have a chance to see him, wish him well.

Marsha Foden came in regarding the Monday cruise nights status at the Hill Village Store. The concern with the cruise nights was caused by events on the first night where there was were burnouts ending in with smoke lingering in the air. We had a complaints from a residents regarding the burnouts and the smoke in the air. Robert Dupuis wanted to know if there was a way, we could identify them from the video posted on Facebook.

Marsha Foden stated that they are sure with the traffic cones in place things should go more smoothly. The Selectmen stated if the burnouts continue, they would need to have a special detail there or just close it down.

Nathan Mills came in to inquire what the status was on the letter for the chickens in the Village District. Michael Brady said that no decisions have been made, so there is no appeal or 30 days. Nathan was instructed to ignore the first letter. A follow up is expected in the near future.

## **BOARD BUSINESS:**

**Building Permits:** 

William & Tara Valliere 7 Old Town Road Map R9 Lot 27 – Inground swimming pool. The Valliere's provided a letter detailing the safety concerns that the Board of Selectmen had requested. – Approved

Eugene Seip – Michael Brady made a motion to issue a continuing building permit to the Seips on 639 Murray Hill Road and Thomas Seymour seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: None

Notice of Intent to Excavate: None

Yield Tax:

James R. Boyd R13-16-2 23 Tioga Road - Approved

James Cunningham R6-14 418 Murray Hill Road - Approved

Judith Williams R13-16 508 Currier Road - Approved

David May R13-16 3 Tioga Road - Approved

Appointments:

Dawn Marie Reynolds – Library Trustee to fill Sandra Boyce's position. – Approved and sworn in.

Frank Marsh – Zoning Board Member. Michael Brady spoke to Mr. Marsh as to what is required to be a zoning board member. Michael referred to the Town of Hill Board of Adjustment, Hill New Hampshire rules of procedures located on the town's website

Carl Rider – Zoning Board Member – Did not keep scheduled appointment.

2019 Financial Audit has been rescheduled to the last week of July.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:36 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady